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METROPOLITAN KING COUNTY COUNCIL

NATURAL RESOURCES & UTILITIES COMMITTEE

STAFF REPORT

	AGENDA ITEM:
	6
	DATE:
	July 15, 2004

	PROPOSED NO.:
	2004-B0140
	PREPARED BY:
	Marilyn Cope


IN ATTENDANCE:


Terry Lavender, Chair, Conservation Futures Citizen Oversight Committee
David Tiemann, Open Space Planner, Department of Natural Resources and Parks
BACKGROUND:

King County code establishes a process for an annual allocation of CFT funds through a citizen based process established through the Conservation Futures Citizen Oversight Committee (COC), an advisory body and programs CFT funds not allocated by the Council in the annual budget through a competitive application process. The COC process does not conclude until September and proceeds as follows:

1. January 30, 2004 King County DNRP (Department of Natural Resources and Parks) mailed CFT applications to all cities in the county: Seattle and suburban cities.

2. March 2004 COC held five application workshops and eight field trips to proposed project sites

3. April 1, 2004 Jurisdictions (suburban cities, Seattle and King County) submitted their applications for CFT funds to King County DNRP.

4. The COC has since reviews the applications, conducted site visits and deliberated on the applications and submitted its funding recommendations to the Executive.

5. In the fall of 2004 the Executive will transmit to the Council an appropriation ordinance and an ordinance authorizing interlocal agreements between the county and each city receiving CFT funds. 

6. The Council typically takes action on the “stand-alone” legislation transmitted by the Executive. This action completes the annual CFT process. 

· Composition of the COC: 16 members, one from each Council district and 3 at-large members;

· Matching Requirement: Jurisdictions must provide matching funds toward their project except as provided in a provision regarding partnerships; and jurisdictions may apply as joint partners

Conservation Futures Tax (CFT) funds are collected county-wide as a dedicated portion of the property tax and are, by state law, available only for the acquisition of open space and resource lands.  The CFT tax rate is $0.0625 per $1,000 of assessed value, the maximum allowed under state law. In 2005, CFT is estimated to generate $8.04 million available for project programming in King County, post debt service payment. 

The COC open space allocation recommendations include 40 of the 44 applicants and 8,000 acres that span the urban and rural including cities and unincorporated areas.  The Conservation Futures Citizens Oversight Committee will present their recommendations, including the factors influencing those recommendations.
ATTACHMENTS:

1. 2004 CFT Recommendations

2. 2004 CFT Recommendation Summary Table

3. 2004 CFT Applications Map
